

PRIMERA LENGUA EXTRANJERA: INGLÉS

- Responda, en inglés, en el pliego del examen a:
 - Las cinco cuestiones de uno de los dos textos (máximo 5 puntos).
 - Una pregunta de 1 punto a elegir entre las preguntas 1 y 2 (máximo 1 punto).
 - Una pregunta de 4 puntos a elegir entre las preguntas 3 y 4 (máximo 4 puntos).
- Indique en el pliego del examen la agrupación de preguntas que responderá: agrupaciones de preguntas que sumen más de 10 puntos conllevarán la anulación de la(s) última(s) pregunta(s) seleccionada(s) y/o respondida(s).

Texto 1

Heat waves

There are numerous indications that our planet is getting warmer. It is true that the recent heat waves in Europe and America are impacts of global warming. We are producing energy and emitting too much carbon dioxide into the environment. The current rise in temperature is a consequence of the increase in carbon dioxide emissions over the last 50 years. Data released by the National Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA) indicate that 2022 was the second warmest year on record since global temperature records began in 1867. The 15 warmest years since records began have happened since 1980 and the three warmest years have occurred in the last five years.

Under normal circumstances, humans maintain a body temperature around 36° centigrade. When subjected to extreme heat, the body tries to maintain this ideal temperature by varying blood circulation and sweating. When the internal body temperature rises above 40° centigrade, vital organs are at risk. If the body temperature is not brought down, death follows. In general, when summer temperatures are 6 degrees or more above the norm, the incidence of heat-related illness increases dramatically. When excessive heat stays for more than two consecutive days, the risk of heat illness and death goes up.

Heat waves cause the highest number of deaths in cities. Urban centres, where the area of heat-absorbing roofs and pavements exceeds the area covered by cooling vegetation, are like a 'heat island' and can be up to 6 degrees hotter than the surrounding countryside. While people in rural areas are often comforted from the heat when temperatures drop at night, urban areas stay warmer 24 hours a day. Air pollution, which tends to be higher in cities than in rural areas, can also intensify the dangerous effects of high temperatures by further stressing the body's respiratory and circulatory systems. The lack of public recognition of the danger caused by high temperatures is another negative factor of heat waves. Heat wave warnings often do not have the significance of other natural disaster alerts. Heat-related deaths are often not made public and very few governments keep systematic records of them.

Cuestiones del Texto 1. (5 puntos)

Do not copy literally from the text. (1 punto por respuesta = 4 puntos)

- 1. What is the link between recent heat waves and global warming?
- 2. According to NASA data, what has been particularly relevant from 1980 to the present day?
- 3. What two conditions must be met for people's lives to be in serious danger during a heat wave?
- 4. Why are urban centres hostile places to be when a heat wave occurs?

Fill the gaps with the correct, most appropriate word in each case. (0,25 por acierto = 1 punto)

5. Heat waves can be prevented. (A) _____ going out (B) _____ the sun, especially between 12.00 noon and 3.00 p.m. Drink (C) _____ water and as often as possible, even if not thirsty. (D) _____ light-coloured, loose cotton clothes. Use protective glasses, umbrella / hat, shoes or sandals.



Texto 2

Robots

The word 'robot' was first used during a science fiction theatre play in 1921. A century later, robotics is no longer a futuristic idea, but part of our present. Many people are excited about their roomba vacuum cleaning the entire house or the kitchen robot helping them cook dinner, but the truth is that the use of robots goes far beyond household chores and has meant huge progress in important fields such as industry, medicine, physics or chemistry. Robots are widely used in industrial processes, especially in the car industry. Here, industrial robots can move large boxes and pieces, fit batteries and connect them, package products and label them, and so on. Robots can do all this faster and more accurately than humans, but above all more safely, since the weight of some parts can cause falls and serious accidents in the workplace. Thus, robots are left with the physical part of the processes, while humans are in charge of supervising them.

Robots are also a great complement for health professionals, both in diagnostic tasks and in treatment, rehabilitation or helping people. There are robots that are very fast when it comes to making diagnoses, as they are very good at identifying patterns, collecting data and relating all the information. There are also robots that can act where a doctor's hand would not be able to do so precisely, so they are very useful during surgical interventions. And there are robots which help elderly people with reduced mobility or with special needs. The combination of robotics and medicine offers more and more possibilities looking for the same goal: to improve people's lives and health. In the field of physics, space robots monitor space stations or walk on the terrain and allow humans to explore these territories from a distance. In terms of chemistry, the precision of robots has been key to the manufacture and packaging of chemicals that require a high level of accuracy, which is complicated for humans.

In short, robots are constantly evolving and getting better and better prepared. The common feature of all the uses of robotics is the simplification of tasks for humans and the improvement of our daily life thanks to this technology.

Cuestiones del Texto 2. (5 puntos)

Do not copy literally from the text. (1 punto por respuesta = 4 puntos)

- 1. In what way(s) has robotics entered people's homes in a more or less enthusiastic way?
- 2. In a factory, for example, how do robots improve the working conditions of employees?
- 3. How can a robot be useful to a doctor or health professional?
- 4. What is the most outstanding feature of robotics for humans?

Fill the gaps with the correct, most appropriate word in each case. (0,25 por acierto = 1 punto)

5. Robots can improve (A) ____ quality of life and (B) ____ the world better, not by replacing humans (C) ____ by working effectively together. Researchers at MIT Sloan School of Management are exploring (D) ____ robotics has the potential to activate the economy in all areas of life.

Pregunta 1. Rephrase the following sentences so that their meaning is as similar to the original as possible. (0,25 puntos por acierto = 1 punto)

- a) We'll go for a picnic by the river tomorrow if it doesn't rain. // Unless...
- b) I am sorry that I embarrassed you in front of Jackie. // I didn't mean...
- c) It was a mistake to invest in that company; we lost all our money. // We shouldn't...
- d) 'Where were you born?' they asked. // They wanted to know where...

Pregunta 2. Rephrase the following sentences so that their meaning is as similar to the original as possible. (0,25 puntos por acierto = 1 punto)

- a) Arthur had to look after his little cousin while her parents were at work. // Arthur's little cousin...
- b) It is not necessary to wait; we can go straight in. // There is...
- c) Although she was ill, she got out of bed and went to work anyway. // Despite her...
- d) 'If I were you, I wouldn't buy an electric car, Harry,' said his neighbour. // Harry's neighbour advised...

Pregunta 3. Write a composition about the following topic (100-120 words). (4 puntos)

How would you react to a heat wave in your daily life?

Pregunta 4. Write a composition about the following topic (100-120 words). (4 puntos)

Disadvantages of a society without robots.